
RCW 46.37.330  Revocation of certificate of approval on devices—
Reapproval, conditions.  (1) When the state patrol has reason to 
believe that an approved device does not comply with the requirements 
of this chapter or regulations issued by the state patrol, it may, 
after giving thirty days' previous notice to the person holding the 
certificate of approval for such device in this state, conduct a 
hearing upon the question of compliance of said approved device. After 
said hearing the state patrol shall determine whether said approved 
device meets the requirements of this chapter and regulations issued 
by the state patrol. If said device does not meet the requirements of 
this chapter or the state patrol's regulations it shall give notice to 
the one to whom the certificate of approval has been issued of the 
state patrol's intention to suspend or revoke the certificate of 
approval for such device in this state.

(2) If at the expiration of ninety days after such notice the 
person holding the certificate of approval for such device has failed 
to satisfy the state patrol that said approved device as thereafter to 
be sold or offered for sale meets the requirements of this chapter or 
the state patrol's regulations, the state patrol shall suspend or 
revoke the approval issued therefor and shall require the withdrawal 
of all such devices from the market and may require that all said 
devices sold since the notification be replaced with devices that do 
comply.

(3) When a certificate of approval has been suspended or revoked 
pursuant to this chapter or regulations by the state patrol, the 
device shall not be again approved unless and until it has been 
submitted for reapproval and it has been demonstrated, in the same 
manner as in an application for an original approval, that the device 
fully meets the requirements of this chapter or regulations issued by 
the state patrol. The state patrol may require that all previously 
approved items are being effectively recalled and removed from the 
market as a condition of reapproval.  [1987 c 330 § 718; 1977 ex.s. c 
355 § 26; 1961 c 12 § 46.37.330. Prior: 1955 c 269 § 33; prior: 1937 c 
189 § 32; RRS § 6360-32; RCW 46.40.200; 1933 c 156 § 4, part; 1929 c 
178 § 6, part; 1927 c 309 § 23, part; RRS § 6362-23, part.]

Construction—Application of rules—Severability—1987 c 330: See 
notes following RCW 28B.12.050.

Severability—1977 ex.s. c 355: See note following RCW 46.37.010.
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